
RETNS Board of Management Meeting – 5​th​ August 2020 

 
Reopening of the school in September 

The Board of Management meeting reviewed the ongoing preparations for the reopening of 
the school in September.   The Principal and staff are working hard to ensure the reopening 
of the school is managed in as safe a manner as possible by applying the Department of 
Education and Skills guidance closely.  The school will communicate details of the plans for 
reopening with you all shortly. 

Our aim is to ensure that our school is managed appropriately in the coming months to 
protect the health of our entire school community.  There will be new health and safety 
protocols for us all to get used to.  With this in mind we ask that everybody please follow 
closely the guidance and protocols that will be issued by the school.  

We look forward to seeing you all soon.  
 

Half-One Club  

The Half-One Club will be operating as normal from September.  
 
 
Extra-Curricular Activities / Room Rental 

There will be no extra-curricular activities or renting of school facilities to third-parties in 
September.  This decision was made on the basis of reducing potential risk and that our 
primary focus is on the core school activities.  We are aware that some other schools have 
also taken this decision. The decision will be reviewed at the October Board Meeting.  
 

School Financial Accounts 

The school financial accounts for the years ended 31​st​ August 2019 were reviewed and 
signed off by the Board. 

 

The BoM also considered some routine matters, which for reasons of confidentiality are not 
included in this report. The next Board Meeting is on Monday 7​th​ September.  


